
September 11, 2008 

Ms. Barbara Jakub  
Alameda County Environmental Health Care Services Agency 
Department of Environmental Health – Local Oversight Program 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250 
Alameda, California 94502 

Subject: Notice of Intent to Perform Subterranean Work 
Bay Center Offices - 6475 Christie Avenue, Emeryville, CA RO#2799 

Dear Ms. Jakub: 

This letter is to notify your agency of intended subterranean work, beginning on 
September 19, 2008 and extending to October 16, 2008, as required by the subject 
property deed restriction.  Work will be performed in accordance with the Health and 
Safety Plan (HASP) being completed by EKI, the tenant environmental consultant.  
Novartis Pharmaceuticals, the tenant, will submit the HASP to Stellar Environmental 
Solutions, who will in turn forward the HASP to Alameda County Department of 
Environmental Health prior to the project initiation.  

The nature of this work is to install a new glass washer as part of a technical services 
upgrade project.  To complete the necessary sub-grade piping, a cut will be made into the 
building slab, and an excavation measuring approximately 100 liner feet in length, 2 feet 
to 6 feet in width, and to a maximum depth of 3 feet will be made into the ground 
surface.  Following the completion of the work, the slab will be repaired.  Please call me 
at 510-644-3123 x 16 if you have any questions about the proposed work.   
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 

Richard Makdisi, R.G., R.E.A. 
Stellar Environmental Solutions, Inc. 
Principal 
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